MEDICAL PROTECTION SOCIETY PROFESSIONAL SUPPORT AND EXPERT ADVICE

Written responses to complaints



Putting members first

Advice correct as of October 2013

At some stage during the course of dealing with a complaint, it is likely that you will need to send a written response, either in reply to a letter of complaint or following a meeting with the complainant.

The following advice is intended to assist you in composing your letter:

- You must respond to any complaint in a timely fashion, keeping patients informed of progress and reasons for any delay.
- Identify the concerns that have been raised and respond to the complaint. It is often helpful to set out an account of what took place, even if this is background information, but do not lose sight of the issues.
- The purpose of your response is to try and resolve the complaint, not to perpetuate correspondence. Be courteous, objective and professional.
- Establish the facts before attempting to provide a full response to a complaint. Take time to present a measured, considered and considerate response, bearing in mind the timescales.
- If you no longer have access to the medical records you should obtain copies from the clinic/hospital. You should ensure that the complaints department are aware of the concerns raised as a response may be sent from the clinic/hospital incorporating your comments.
- If you will be making reference to any other individual whose comments are required, obtain those comments wherever possible.

- Be aware of patient confidentiality. Not all complaints are made by the patient personally. Where a complaint is made about the service provided to a patient who has the capacity to give a valid consent, that patient's confidence must be respected.
- Try to be sympathetic and understanding. Offer condolences if these are due. Do not be afraid of apologising if an error has been made.
- Avoid blaming or judging others.
- Avoid jargon.
- Your response should be typed, so that it is clearly legible.
- Include information on what the complainant should do if he or she is not satisfied with the response you have given.
- There should be some documentary evidence of the complaint and steps taken to resolve it.

Further information

 Malaysian Medical Council, Good Medical Practice (2001) – www.mmc.gov.my

For medicolegal advice please call us on:

1 800 81 5837 (FREECALL)

or email us at: querydoc@mps.org.uk

This factsheet provides only a general overview of the topic and should not be relied upon as definitive guidance. If you are an MPS member, and you are facing an ethical or legal dilemma, call and ask to speak to a medicolegal adviser, who will give you specific advice.

MPS is not an insurance company. All the benefits of membership of MPS are discretionary as set out in the Memorandum and Articles of Association. The Medical Protection Society Limited. A company limited by guarantee. Registered in England No. 36142 at 33 Cavendish Square, London, W1G OPS.

Image @ Günay Mutlu / iStockphoto.com